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Northern Virginia Archers 

September 2022  

Date of Meeting: September 1, 2022 
 
NORVA members attending in person:  
Ken Wilkinson Uwe Jacobs  John Beck 
  
NORVA members attending via phone:  
Gerry Petraitis Celeste Otsuka Susan Erdos  Jim Libovicz 
Blake Hodge     
 
 

Next Work Party is September 17 at 8:00 a.m. 
See you there! 
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Message from the Board 
As required in NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the membership of the 
Board’s actions. It also constitutes the minutes from the September 2022 meeting.  
 
 

General Items 

The September 2022 meeting was led by Vice President Ken Wilkinson.    
 

Work Party on September 17 
The Club will hold its last Work Party of the year on September 17.  Planned work 
includes shoring up the clubhouse for winter, making it squirrel-proof, cutting cardboard 
for targets, splitting firewood, and doing light maintenance on the field course. 
 
Please RSVP to Ken (vp@norva.club) so that we can get a count of how many people 
will be attending.  A light breakfast will be provided, and we need a head count to know 
how much food to buy. 
 
Officer elections for 2023 
At the October club meeting we will vote on the Officers for 2023.  The individuals that 
have been nominated are the following: 
 
 President  Joe Wolfe 
 Vice President Ken Wilkinson 
 Treasurer  John Shea 
 Membership Chair Gerry Petraitis 
 Secretary   Jim Libovicz 
 
If you cannot attend the meeting in person, you can vote via email.  Please send your 
votes to Events Chair Celeste Otsuka at events@norva.club  
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3-D Range (Blake Hodge) 

Blake has assumed the mantle of 3-D Captain.  We thank him for stepping up to the 
daunting task of succeeding 3-D Captain Reggie Atkins, who moved to Colorado this 
summer. 

The Club is waiting on its orders for a number of new targets.  Ken indicated that we 
hope to have the planned addition to the shed (to free up space) completed before the 
order comes in. 

 
 
Tournaments (Susan Erdos) 

The Club held its last shoot of the year on August 27.  We had a solid turnout of 37 
participants.  Thanks to John Shea and Ceara Manser for helping Susan run the 
tournament. 
 
The Club’s next tournament will be in early 2023 (probably March) when we hold the 
Icebreaker shoot. 
 
If anyone has ideas for novelty shoots, please let Susan know. 
 
Also, as the weather gets cold, think about indoor shoots at other clubs.   
 

 
Membership (Gerry Petraitis) 

The latest new member orientation was on August 21.  There were 21 primary members.  
Club membership now stands at 735.   
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Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 

We have submitted an application to the IRS to have our non-profit status re-instated, but 
we have not yet heard back from them. 

 

 

 

This is a general call to anyone who can serve as 
a Cadre to help on the 3-D Range, Field Course, 
Events, Membership, Tournaments, or Hunting.  
Your help will be much appreciated! 
 


